July 2023

Wildlife report
We seem to have acquired a local flock of Starlings. I have seen them round our pond about thirty strong. Years ago they were thousands of them in one of our woods, so many that they were killing the trees. The ground was covered with their droppings which was smothering the natural ground flora. The stink was dreadful! I got rid of them by launching rockets over their roost in the evening. It is good to see them back, but in reasonable numbers.
Farming report
We have recently been alerted to the fact that thieves are targeting the GPS equipment on our machinery. They are stealing the aerial domes that receive the signals from the satellite that guide our tractors and the combine at harvest time. It is thought that the electronic chips are being sent to Russia on the black market for use in their target drones against Ukraine. 
I have just returned from Cornwall after celebrating my Sister-in-Law’s 90th birthday. Henry Collins is the local farmer there and I always enjoy a good farming gossip with him. He farms single suckle beef organically and he tells me that the market is very strong for that at the moment. A good 400kg steer is making about £2500 almost double what we were getting 10 years ago. He also grows what is called Dredge Corn. This is a mixture of Barley and peas. They harvest this in the usual way with a combine harvester and it is then sold damp to the next door dairy farmer who stores it in an air tight silo for feed for organic milk production. It was interesting to see that Cornwall was much dryer than us, it is usually the other way round.
I was expecting to see that our crops were under stress from lack of rain. In fact they are looking really good, I think that the low temperatures helped a lot combined with the above average rainfall in April. We have one failure, we sowed Spring Linseed on the field behind the Bell and it has suffered badly from Flea Beetle as well as lack of rain. It will be a very poor crop. The rest looks well and it looks like being an average start for the harvest,  all we now need is for a drop more rain to help the ears to fill out with grain. 
Farming is a funny old game. All other businesses have some idea of what the return will be at the end of a year’s production. Not so with farming. During the past 12 months, the price of Wheat has hit a maximum of £360 per tonne, Today it is less than £200. Imagine what it is like trying to plan for this. Do we reduce all our inputs to the minimum and save money wherever we can, or do we gamble on a reasonable end price. It is thought that the breached dam in the Ukraine might push the price up a bit, or maybe that won’t happen until next season. Our fingers are firmly crossed and we anxiously watch the grain market daily.
Garden report
Well, we didn’t get the dreaded May frost and my potatoes have romped away. I dug my first root of first earlies on the 9th June and they were just right for eating. Nothing beats new potatoes straight out of the garden. Carrots and Beetroot are nearly ready, so hopefully we won’t have to buy anymore veg. until the Autumn.
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